
We aim 

• To provide a welcoming, secure 

atmosphere, a spirit of 

cooperation and accessibility for 

all. 

 

The School 

 

We will: 

• Ensure that your child is valued 

for who he/she is and learns to 

value others 

• Provide a balanced, stimulating 

and well taught curriculum that is 

differentiated to meet the needs 

of all pupils 

• Contact parents at an early stage 

should any problems arise 

• Set, mark and monitor 

appropriate homework 

• Keep parents informed of their 

child’s progress and provide an 

annual end of year report. 

• Keep you informed of school 

activities through regular 

newsletters and notices of 

events. 

 

 

 

 

Signed:    

  

 

 

 

• To educate  each individual child 

to their full potential. 

 

 

 

The Pupil 

 

I will: 

• Attend school regularly and on 

time. 

• Do all my classwork and 

homework as well as I can. 

• Be polite, helpful and considerate 

to others. 

• Treat the school environment 

with respect 

• Keep the school rules. 

• Wear school uniform 

• Ask for help when I need it 

• Be open and honest 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Signed:  

 

 

 

 

• To develop their self esteem, 

self confidence. compassion, 

tolerance, empathy and humour. 

 

 

The Parent/Carer 

 

I/we will: 

• See that my child has the best 

attendance possible, arrives on 

time and has the proper 

equipment. 

• Let the school know about any 

problems that might affect my 

child’s work or behaviour. 

• Support the school’s policies 

including those on good behaviour 

and discipline. 

• Support my child with homework 

and other opportunities for home 

learning. 

• Attend parents’ evenings and 

discussions about my child’s 

progress. 

• Take an interest in my child’s life 

at school. 

• Abide by the safeguarding 

procedures outlined below. 

• Not use mobile phones in school. 

 

Signed: 

 

 

 



 

Safeguarding: 

Safeguarding children in our school is 

the responsibility of everyone. As such, 

all the staff in our school have a duty to 

safeguard and promote the welfare of 

children. This duty is placed upon the 

school by Section 175 of the Education 

Act 2002. 

This means that we have a Designated 

Leader for Child Protection. In our 

school this is Mrs Burtoft, Mrs Peake 

and Mrs Gupta. 

If we are concerned that a child may be 

at risk from significant harm school is 

required to refer their concerns onto 

the appropriate agency. In some 

circumstances this may happen without 

the consent or knowledge of 

parents/carers. 

School also has a responsibility to act 

upon other concerns that they may have 

about a child’s welfare in circumstances 

where there are no suspicions of child 

abuse. Examples of this may be when a 

child is demonstrating inappropriate 

behaviour, is involved in bullying, is 

failing to come to school or where 

difficulties at home are having an 

effect on the child’s wellbeing.  

 

In Lancashire there is an expectation 

that school will always discuss these 

issues with parents/carers before 

deciding upon a course of action to 

support the child and the family. 

Our full safeguarding policy is available 

in school. 

It is our view that safeguarding is not 

just about protecting children from 

deliberate harm. It also includes other 

issues, which are supported in many of 

our policies and procedures  

•Internet safety 

•School security 

•Safe Recruitment 

 

As the school gives the highest 

importance to the safeguarding and 

welfare of children and young people, 

the Governors, Headteacher and staff 

will carry out their responsibilities 

efficiently, effectively and diligently to 

ensure that this school is a safe learning 

environment.  

 

Please note as part of our reviewed 

safeguarding procedures mobile phones 

are NOT to be used in school.  
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